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First News 

BUSINESS NAME 

Now that we have an online 
presence, I have a trick 
question.  When does worship end 
and when does it begin?  If your first 
thought is that worship starts at 10:30 
AM on Sunday and ends in time to 
beat the Baptists to lunch, you fell for 
the trick!  Worship has no beginning 
and no end. During the pandemic, 
people continue to worship with FLC 
hours, and even days, after it has 
been posted on Facebook. Paul calls 

us to pray without ceasing. From the 
day we were baptized, our whole 
lives are a constant act of worship. 
Even the act of greeting each other in 
the Narthex, or virtually in the 
comment section of Facebook, is a 
holy act of worship.   Whenever we 
gather in person or virtually, we are 
in worship.  Look at your bulletin. 
The order of worship is presented in 
four partsðGather, Word, Meal and 
Sending.  

I was taught in seminary that the 
architecture wins. When you walk 
into any worship space, the design of 
the space gives you an instant 
understanding of the belief system of 
the faith community.  We have one 
symbol to which the whole space 
within the Nave directs our 
attention.  It is the cross suspended 
over the Lordôs Table. We preach 
Christ crucified and it is around that 
act of Godôs love for the world we 
gather. This point is made even 
clearer as we stand and face the cross 
in the back of the nave confessing 
our sins and remembering who we 
are as the baptized.  It is there that we 
hear forgiveness.  We then follow the 

Processional Cross through baptism 
as we pass the Baptismal Font to the 
place where we will hear the Word 
and receive the Meal.  We pray what 
is considered one of the oldest 
prayers of the church, the Kyrie. 
ñLord have mercy, Christ have 
mercy, Lord have mercy.ò  We sing 
the Hymn of Praise and pray the 
Prayer of the Day.  We gather around 
the cross, humbling ourselves before 
God, confessing our sins and 
remembering our Baptism.  It is a 
powerful way to gather as the drama 
of worship unfolds.  I long for the 
day when more of us can safely 
worship in person.  Until then, let me 
remind you once more that even if it 
is online, our lives are a constant act 
of worship.  

 Godôs Peace, 

 Pastor Matt 

MISSION STATEMENT:  To connect ourselves and others to Christ through acts of faith and love. 

 

VISION STATEMENT: First Evangelical Lutheran Church of Lexington shall be a Christ-centered community participating in Spirit-
led worship, challenging learning and loving outreach; willing to be transformed by the Gospel and eagerly using our gifts to transform 
the world around us. 

Pastor Matthew Miller 
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We Pray for Each Other  

Let us remember in prayer: 
 

CHURCH FAMILY: 
Christopher Bartholomew  
Amy Hollar Cormier 
Jean Conrad Darstein  
Mary Huneycutt 
Katie Lemly 
Frank Mills 
Ronnie Moretz 
Willie Ruth Pless 
Gracie Shepherd 
Jody Shepherd 
Terry Triplett  
Deborah Wertman 
 
LOVED O NES, FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS:  
Tonya Adams (Friend of David Smith   
Susan Avery and Family (Friends of Christi Nebrich) 
Mike Babcock (Friend of the Kitzmans) 
Nick Babcock (Friend of the Kitzmans) 
Charles Baker (Bill Bakerôs father) 
Vaughn Ball (Sandy Hahnôs father) 
Joe Barbagallo (friend of JJ Reichard) 
Mary Brink (Niece of Pauletta Conrad) 
Gene Bullock (Tracy Millerôs uncle) 
Anne Burkhart (friend of Pam Mabry) 
Tessa Burns (Bob Redwineôs niece) 
Mike Byrd (Friend of Bob Sink) 
Rita Caudle (friend of Sabrina Conrad) 
Mackey Charles (friend of Joe & Bleasha Carroll) 
Jeff and Nancy Check (friends of John and Sabrina Conrad) 
Edward Clancy (friend of Bing Sudarmono) 
Esther Cotton (friend of Bleasha Carroll) 
Jessica Crabb  
Amy and Wes Cups  
Robert Dasch (Father of Keith Dasch) 
Tracy Davis (Friend of Lee and Lori Conrad) 
Marina Dunaway& family (friends of Karen Riggs) 
Delores Farrell (Dalane Kitzmanôs sister) 
Danny Fine (Lynn Smithôs brother) 
Vickie Foster (Teena Walkerôs sister-in-law) 
Ray Franks (Friend of Pr. Matt) 
Marc Frye (friend of Craig and Robin Deal) 
Marlon Gaskins (Friend of Scott &  Deb Wertman) 
The Greer Family (Friends of Karen Riggs) 

Kathy Harwood (Beth Lemlyôs sister-in-law) 
Wilson Hearn (Lynn Smithôs great nephew) 
Norma Heath (friend of Kelly Newsome) 
Ronald Hensley (friend of Mary Huneycutt) 
Barbara Sue Herring (Friend of FLC) 
Gavin Hill (friend of the Odums) 
Scarlett Hill (friend of the Miller family) 
Scott Hummel (friend of the Turlingtons) 
Jeff Hutcherson (Husband of  Karen Riggôs coworker, Jill) 
Caleb Hutcherson (Son of Karen Riggôs coworker, Jill) 
Damon Jones (brother of  Teresa Smith) 
Betty Jordan (friend of the Carlsons) 
Don Kelly (Friend of Pr. Matt Miller) 
Karen Kernstine (friend of Sabrina Conrad) 
David Kinney (Friend of Danny and Carol Leonard) 
Mandy Kiser (friend of Patti Grant) 
John Kleine (Nancy Carlsonôs brother-in-law) 
Terry Kohler  (Wertman family member)       
Jack Kunz (Nancy Carlsonôs father) 
Mary and Charles Lee (friends of FLC) 
Larry Leonard (John Leonardôs brother) 
Hazel Lovelace (Jim Lovelaceôs mother) 
Mandy Marshall (Debbie Triplettôs daughter) 
Jake May (friend of Russell Smith) 
Joyce Metters  (friend of Rev. Craig and LaVaughn 
Bartholomew) 
Miranda and Children (Friends of Sabrina Conrad) 
Deb McGraw (friend of Patrick Harris) 
Sandy Mendenhall (friend of Lynn Smith) 
Larry Michaels 
Donna Miller (friend of Kelsey Lambert) 
Claire Murphy (Rebecca Moretzô cousin)] 
Gladys Pye 
Joe Reichard (JJ Reichardôs dad) 
Craig and Lisa Royal (friends of FLC) 
James Rozek (friend of Dan and Lynn Smith) 
Aubrey Smith (Dan Smithôs dad) 
David Smith (Nephew of Bob Sink) 
Ree Smith (friend of Patti Grant) 
Sib Snyder (Lynn Smithôs aunt) 
Jimmy Steele (friend of Mary Huneycutt) 
Jason Stone (Wendy Coleyôs son) 
Marilee Strasser (friend of Bill and Patsie Baker) 
Denny Swimley (brother-in-law of Scott and Deborah Wertman) 
Jackie Taylor (Lorraine Carlsonôs sister) 
Marie Thomason (Sarah Whitakerôs grandmother) 
Gary Tilton (friend of Dan and Lynn Smith) 
Glenn Visbeen (friend of John Leonard) 
Charlie Ward (friend of Kim Odum) 
Mary Louise Wilkerson (Friend of FLC) 
Drew Williams (friend of Kellie Fritts Michael) 
Devone Wohl (Dalane Kitzmanôs sister) 
Ken Woisin (Lorraine Carlsonôs brother) 
Waylynn Wilson (Great-niece of Melissa Morris) 
Nathan Wohl (Dalane Kitzmanôs nephew) 
 

The families of those who have passed  
to life eternal: 

 
Expectant Parents: 

David and Alex Conrad 
JJ and Trisha Reichard 
Kyle and Robin Lockwood Young 
Justin and Hayley Leonard Coggins 
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Worship and Fellowship Opportunities  

February 16 at 6:00 PM 

Beer and Bible at the Goose & Monkey Brew House 

  All are welcome to attend this time of fellowship & devotion.  

Childcare is not provided at this time. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Each Tuesday at 10:00 AM on Zoom 

Log in: https://zoom.us/j/3362486018 

Meeting ID: 336 248 6018 

    All are welcome to join us in this time of study & fellowship!  

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Each Wednesday at 10:00 AM  

Facebook Live Devotions 

Pastor Matthew Miller will lead and online devotions and provide 

a weekly update  

about the congregation each week. 

Please use the link below to join the devotions each week.  

Join us here: https://www.facebook.com/FLCLEX/ 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

                                                   February 6  & 20 at 3:00 PM 

Confirmation class will meet on Zoom 

Log in: https://zoom.us/j/3362486018 

Meeting ID: 336 248 6018 

Please express any questions or interest to join this class to Pastor Miller. 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                

Lenten Prayer Partners 

During the season of Lent we are called to practice the discipline of prayer. This 
Ash Wednesday, those who would like to participate in ñprayer partnersò will  
receive a name of another participant. You will keep this name a secret and pray 
for that person. On Easter morning we will reveal who our prayer partners were 
throughout Lent. If you would like to participate please let Amanda know.  

FIRST N EWS 
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Fellowship Opportunities  

 

February 10 & 24 at 7:00 PM 

Prayer Shawl Ministry in the Family Life Center 

 

Log in: https://zoom.us/j/3362486018 

Meeting ID: 336 248 6018 

Beginners and experienced knitters/crocheters alike are  
welcome to join the prayer shawl group to make shawls for our community.  

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

February 13  at 9:00 AM  

Church Council will meet in the council meeting room. 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

   

February 20 at 4:00 PM 

Youth Group will meet in the Youth Room 

Youth Group is time of fellowship and devotion for middle and high school students 
and their friends! We continue to wear our masks and observe social distancing. 

Please plan to join us for a meeting!  

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

     

February 6 at 4:00 PM  

Informational Meeting on a new opportunity meets on Zoom!  

The ELCA Youth Gathering planned for Minneapolis this summer has been 
cancelled. Our youth, will  instead have a trip of fellowship and service.  

Join Amanda at 4:00PM on Sunday, February 6th to find out  
more about this opportunity !  

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Bishop Smithôs Book Study 

Join Bishop Smith in a synodwide book study of Called to Reconciliation: How 
the Church Can Model Justice, Diversity, and Inclusion by Jonathan (Jay) C. 
Augustine. Pre-order the book to receive it on the release date of February 
8! The book study will meet on these Tuesdays from 7:00-8:15 p.m.: 

February 15 = Part One: Chapters 1 & 2 
February 22 = Part Two: Chapters 3 & 4 

 March 8 = Part Three: Chapter 5 + Author Q&A 
 

 RSVP here to receive the Zoom link via email.or let Amanda know youôd like to join. 

FIRST N EWS 

https://zoom.us/j/3362486018
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mizGdbpmePGgkGqCQSmMHg8XsT9-tdIQZP8JxCLd-7rgazdkl2rQ3xTg1fbDPpeSQmvMSJP34xX-efD0Dt0gPZu4lSh-uqWiXv0WE_lH218D3VuM69I_ccb4u9iQqt_Q4sQMtTAa5M0W-Ey9UE43nA==&c=CG5-XWezgBa-aJygdhIKAQgtVLzQEHuNexk49AFJ0cIC4r5hvaBhmQ==&ch=NgDj9YMqNQEj
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mizGdbpmePGgkGqCQSmMHg8XsT9-tdIQZP8JxCLd-7rgazdkl2rQ376BzjriqCbrIdAUJtjnCYY55HI3EC84domIgHaQ_kp5gyhDFJemX7v6JXgI63Bv9JAUj5Cpvrosm9MaBhVdf4_yzlB6mwRs_aYS1yPEUihz4XXwBf2FmFeAF3I9tBrcktaOSdn1UKIWala2DA3wG3li11jOuxmNVeETTd5sz9aaxDk
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Card Ministry  

The Good Shepherd Clothing Closet  

  

The Good Shepherd Clothing Closet is open the 3rd   

Saturday of each month from 9:00 AM-12:00 PM.     

Volunteers are needed to transport items from the church 

over to the closet as well as volunteer while the clothing 

closet is open. If youôd be interested in supporting this  

ministry, please see Teena Walker for more information.  

Pastorõs Pantry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donations will be collected on the shelving outside of 

the chapel. Thank you for supporting the needs of our 

community at this time!  

 

Februaryï dry pasta and/or pasta sauce 

Marchï canned pasta (i.e. ravioli, etc.) 

April - dry beans  

Mayï instant mashed potatoes 

June - grits (individual serving-size packets)  

July - Hamburger Helper or store brand version 

August - canned tuna  

Septemberï cans of mixed vegetables 

October ï oatmeal (individual servings) 

November ï soups  

December ï macaroni & cheese  

Januaryï Canned meats (chicken, tuna, etc.) 

  

A variety of handmade cards are available in the        

Narthex.  Please take what you need! Thank you to our            

scrap-bookers who have provided this ministry for the 

congregation.  

Genesis House Meals  

  First Evangelical Lutheran Church provides a  supper 

meal for those staying in the family shelter every 4th    

Sunday of the month. If you would like to financially 

sponsor the meal or provide the meal, please let the        

Outreach Team or Amanda Hathcock 

(flclexcongregationlife@gmail.com) know. 
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òGetting to Know Youéó 

We rejoice in the recent addition of new members to our FLC Congregation family! 

 

Richard and Dinah Browne were received into membership by way of Affirmation of Faith on January 9, 2022, 
ñBaptism of Our Lordò Sunday.  The Holy Spirit has been truly involved in leading them to each other, as well as to 
First Lutheran!  Dinah was basically unchurched as a child; she became a Baptist at age 17 (baptized at Grove City 
Baptist Church in Ohio), Quaker at age 31 (she worshiped there with her children. ), and Moravian at 57. She was 
living in Winston-Salem and felt called to get involved in a church; she opened her Bible and it fell to the scripture 
referring to the church of Philadelphia ñwhere the door is always open.ò  She had no car, but noticed that there was a 
New Philadelphia Moravian Church within walking distance; she was beautifully welcomed there.  Well, guess who 
else was worshiping there?  Richard! 

Richard was raised as a Catholic (attended Saint Leo the Great Catholic Church in Winston-Salem, both as a child 
and when he returned to Winston-Salem after Law School; he began attending New Philadelphia Moravian Church 
in Winston-Salem in 2011 after his divorce, and converted to the Moravian Church; he played bass guitar in the 
Beracha choir.  Dinah, widowed, met Richard there and they knew each other for seven years; they finally started 
dating and were married at that church in 2019! 

When Richard opened his law practice, they moved to Lexington in March 2020 and wanted to become involved in a 
church locally.  They started researching local churches online and listening to Pastor Mattôs sermons.  One day they 
were driving down State Street and saw the Lamb symbol on the sign at First Lutheran; they were drawn to it       
because the lamb is the symbol of the Moravian Church.  The first time they worshiped at First Lutheran was at an 
outdoor worship service; Pastor Mattôs sermon was about ñtaste and see that the Lord is good.ò  Their week went 
wonderfully well, and they were convinced that the Holy Spirit had led them to where they belonged.  They liked the 
Lutheran doctrine.  

Richard has one brother (Columbia, SC area) and three sisters (Lexington, NC; Lexington, SC; and Texas).  Dinah 
was adopted by her grandmother as a child and has no siblings.  She has five children who all live close to them (one 
each in Lexington, Clemmons, Siloam, Greensboro and Mooresville).  Those children have given them 17 grandchil-
dren!  Bobbie Key, daughter in Lexington, was featured in this newsletter when she opened her new store on Main 
Street ï Bristle & Pine.  Richard and Dinah live in The Vineyards community and have no pets. 

Richard is an attorney-at-law and rents an office from attorney Corey Buggs; Corey has a separate law firm.  Rich-
ardôs firm is ñ5th Avenue Law Firm of Lexingtonò; 80% of his practice is being involved in court-appointed criminal 
law, 20% in civil and business law.  Dinah has mostly been a homemaker, although while in Winston-Salem she 
worked at Salem Kitchens for four years as a Moravian chicken pie baker; she also was responsible for packaging, 
cooling and putting food in the case.  Now she does some office paralegal work at Richardôs law practice when 
needed (typing, sending letters to clients). 

So, what does this couple do for fun?  They both like to travel.  Dinah also enjoys gardening and baking.  Richard 
plays guitar (acoustic, electric and bass) and sings tenor.  Dinah came from Ohio and follows the Ohio State Buck-
eyes.  Richard follows the Duke Blue Devils (where he received a BA in English in 1979), and the Carolina Tar 
Heels (where he received his Law School JD in 1985). 

Welcome to our family of faith!   

  

Richard & Dinah Browne 
110 Tannin Way 
Lexington NC  27295 
  

336-409-5266 ï Dinahôs cell (ok to text) 

336-406-5740 ï Richardôs cell (ok to text) 

dinaguden.55@gmail.com (Dinahôs email) 

rjbrownelaw@aol.com (Richardôs email) 

 

mailto:dinaguden.55@gmail.com
mailto:rjbrownelaw@aol.com


FIRST N EWS PAGE  7 

òGetting to Know Youéó 
 

David ñDaveò Drake 
Pat ñPattiò Richardson 
142 Charleswood Lane 
Lexington NC  27295 
  
336-239-5228 ï Daveôs cell (ok to text) 
336-225-8049 ï Pattiôs cell (ok to text) 
  
dwdrakegts@gmail.com (Daveôs email) 
pac-patti@hotmail.com (Pattiôs email) 
   

Dave Drake and Patti Richardson were received into membership by way of Affirmation of Faith on January 9, 2022, 
ñBaptism of Our Lordò Sunday.  At one time Patti was very active at Grace Episcopal Church in Lexington; however, 
she has been inactive for several years.  Dave grew up Southern Baptist, but also hasnôt been actively involved in any 
church for about 20 years; they had been listening to online worship services on Sunday mornings.  Now that Dave is 
semi-retired and both are beginning their ñlater years in life,ò they did some soul searching and realized they missed 
the fellowship of a church.  They started visiting other churches, and searching the internet; Dave found our First Lu-
theran website and listened to one of Pastor Mattôs 2020 sermons.  They liked Pastorôs approach and presentation; 
and found his theology refreshing ï they wanted to hear more!  They first attended First Lutheran Church in June 
2020, and havenôt looked back!  They liked the 10:30 time frame, and found a very comfortable atmosphere upon 
their first visit; they liked hearing Pastor Matt, and experienced a warm reception by this church family.  They were 
hooked!  As Dave explains: ñPastor Matt was the draw, but the ófellowship of believersô became the tickets in!ò  
They love being here! 

They both are actively involved.  Patti has been attending Agape Circle meetings, and Dave has already joined the 
òramp-buildingò crew (they built a ramp at Daveôs neighbor, Bob Redwine).  Both have been also attending Sunday 
School classes. 

Dave has been in the truck trailer business since the mid-70ôs, and started his own business, Greensboro Trailer, in 
1987; it is a semi-trailer dealership and also provides services to other trailers.  Pattiôs older son and Daveôs younger 
daughter now run the day-to-day operations so that Dave can be semi-retired, going in regularly to make sure things 
are running smoothly.  Patti met Dave when she worked for seven years at his previous company as an office manag-
er, until that business was sold to another; then she worked as an office manager in Welcome.  She left that office to 
care for her sister for three years while she was dying from breast cancer; shortly after that her mother died, followed 
by her brotherôs passing.  Three years after her sister died, Patti  encountered her own breast cancer; because it was 
caught early, although the treatment was difficult, she can now say she is a breast cancer survivor and has been so for 
eight years!  She is now retired.   

Patti has two sons from a previous marriage; they are not married and each are only four miles away from her.  Dave 
has two daughters; one lives in Charleston with her two boys, the youngest lives in Burlington with her two girls,   
step-son and step-daughter. So, altogether they have six grandchildren. Dave and Patti have been together for 26 
years! 

This energetic couple loves dogs and have at one time or another had six to seven living in their home; they have 
served as substitute caregivers for Bob and Sandy Redwineôs beautiful dogs, as well as caring for others as needed 
(Patti is known as ñthe dog lady on the blockò).  Currently, they have three labs at home:  a yellow lab, a black lab, 
and a chocolate lab! 

Pattiôs hobbies include arts and crafts, and drawing (pen, pencil, chalk); she is also known as the ñCandy Crush 
Queenò and loves playing that game!  Dave had  a band in college; he served as lead singer and played the saxo-
phone.  (His saxophone is now lovingly ñput awayò in a closet, and he hasnôt played for several years.)  In the past, 
he also has sung in a church choir and vocal ensemble.  Little known fact:  while participating in high school drama, 
Dave played a bit part in a segment of ñLassieò! 

They both follow NC State Wolfpack sports.  A few years ago, they would join others in tailgating activities at the 
games; but now they usually watch from the comfort of their television. 

Welcome to our family of faith! 

mailto:dwdrakegts@gmail.com
mailto:pac-patti@hotmail.com
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òGetting to Know Youéó 
  

Kathy Hogrefe 

1824 Regents Center Lane 

Lexington NC  27295 

  

336-254-9547 (ok to text) 

  

kahogi@aol.com 

   

  

 

Kathy Hogrefe ñofficiallyò joined First Lutheran on September 16, 2021 through Letter of Transfer from Christ Lu-
theran Church in Greensboro, NC.  Kathy is a born and bred Lutheran!  After she moved here, she wanted to find a  
Lutheran church close to her apartment, in town.  She popped into First Lutheran one Sunday and was hooked!  
Kathy told her children that she ñfelt like I was home from the first time I went.ò  Everyone is so friendly, she loves 
Kellyôs music, she appreciates the ELCA tradition, AND she loves seeing all ages within our church family. 

Kathyôs roots are in Ohio, near Toledo.  Her husband was a truck driver and was transferred to North Carolina.  
They had to leave the home they had lived in for 21 years, and leave family and close friends behind.  Seven years 
after that move, her husband Gary passed away at just 55 years old from cancer; she became widowed in 1999. 

Kathy has two children, eight grandchildren (two live in Lexington!), and four great-grandchildren!  She worked as a 
Registered Nurse for over 50 years; her last stint was in the emergency room.  Although she is no longer employed 
publicly, she is hardly retired.  Kathy babysits her two great-grandchildren, ages 1 and 3, every week day from 5:30 
AM to 5-6:00 PM; she even goes back weekends as needed!   

Needless to say, Kathy has little time these days for any ñhobbiesò!  She moved from a house to her current apart-
ment a year ago, and is still unpacking!  IF she had time now to do the things she enjoys, that would be crocheting, 
cross-stitching, swimming (pool at apartment complex), going to the beach, and visiting friends (closest friends are 
in Greensboro).  She does go to an occasional movie because that is her birthday gift to her grandchildren; she takes 
them out to dinner and the movies. 

The sports teams she follows are the Ohio State Buckeyes (football) and Tarheels for basketball (her daughter went 
to college there).  She does, however, attend every Central Davidson High School football game ï Junior Varsity 
AND Varsity.  She has a vested interest:  one of her sons teaches at Southwest Elementary School and coaches the 
defensive line for Central Davidson football;  his brother, Kathyôs other son, also coaches defense! 

We are saving a place for Kathy in our choir ï she is a soprano! 

Welcome to our family of faith!   

 

  

  

Would you like to know more about membership at      
First Evangelical Lutheran Church?  

 
 

All are welcome in this place!  Reach out to Pastor Matt, 

or the office and let us know if youôd like to know more 

about membership.  

mailto:kahogi@aol.com
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New Hymn ñ òPeace Came to Earthó 

On January 2, a new hymn was introduced to the congregation:  ñPeace Came to Earth,ò Celie Lough introduced it 
and sang it as a prelude. 
 
The tune and lyrics were written by Jaroslav J. Vajda.  According to our ñHymnal Companion to Evangelical Wor-
ship,ò the Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd in Lancaster, Pennsylvania, requested Vajda to write a hymn for 
the 25th anniversary of Pastor Theodore F. Schneiderôs ordination.  The organist and director of music there had sug-
gested that the hymn be based on a sermon titled ñA God in No Hurryò that Schneider had preached for a Christmas 
Eve service in 1979 about how the world had been waiting for the Lord.  The emphasis was to be on the incarnation 
and its implications. 
 
In the text, Vajda concluded each stanza with a repetition of ñImmanuelò ï ñGod with us.ò  He begins by ending 
each line of the first verse with ñnight,ò ñlight,ò and ñmight,ò which rhyme perfectly, but then he moves to more and 
more slant rhymes and finally in the last verse to the repetition of ñGodò and no rhyme at all.  This may point to 
Godôs embrace of the normal in the incarnation followed by its surprising implications. 
 
Vajda (4/28/1919 ï 5/10/2008) was born in Ohio, where his father was a Lutheran pastor; his grandparents had emi-
grated in the 1880s from Slovakia.  He immersed himself in his ethnic heritage and learned Slovak. Vajda graduated 
from Concordia Seminary in St. Louis.  He was married and had four children; he was ordained and served three 
churches.  In 1963 Vajda became book developer/editor for Concordia Publishing House.  In addition to translating 
hymns, he was the worldôs expert on Slovak hymnody.  He wrote many new hymns himself; we would probably rec-
ognize his hymns ñNow the Silenceò (#460) and ñGod of the Sparrowò (#740). 
 

ñPeace Came to Earthò ð ELW #285 

 
Dear Wonderful People of FLC, 
  
Thank you simply does not convey how grateful we all are for your   
generosity to the families and children that we serve.  The Angel Tree 
recipients this year were children that the School Readiness/Parents as 
Teachers program serves.  The clothes and toys that you gave were 
amazing.  I cannot tell you how much it meant to the families that      
received them.  Thank you so much for everything.  I wish we all could 
have seen the smiles on Christmas morning! 
  
    Gratefully, 
    Bleasha and My Ladies 

 

Peace came to earth at last that chosen night 
When angels clove the sky with song and light 
And God embodied love and sheathed his mightð 

Who could but gasp: Immanuel! 
Who could but sing: Immanuel! 

 

And who could be the same for having held 
The infant in their arms and later felt 

The wounded hands and side, all doubts dispelledð 
Who could but sigh: Immanuel! 
Who could but shout: Immanuel! 

You show the Father none has ever seen, 
in flesh and blood you bore our griefs and pains, 

in bread and wine you visit us again 
Who could but see Immanuel! 
Who could but thrill: Immanuel! 

 

How else could I have known you, O my God! 
How else could I have loved you, O my God! 
How else could I embrace you, O my God! 

Who could but pray: Immanuel! 
Who could but praise Immanuel! 

Note of Thanks  
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Joys and Cares  
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CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY IS EXTENDED TO: 
Mabry Harrison upon the passing of her cousin, Mark. Timothy ñMarkò Amberson, Jr., 25 a resident of           
Lexington, passed away at his residence on December 25.  He was the nephew of Mabryôs father, Wayne          
Harrison.  Mark worked for Atrium Windows and Doors in Lexington.  Mark was a loveable and generous person 
who would help anyone in need.  He never met a stranger and was happiest when spending time with family. Mark 
loved to learn and was always researching various topics; he also enjoyed being outdoors.  A graveside service 
was held at Forest Hill Memorial Park on January 4.  
 
Family and friends upon the passing of Gladys Pye.  Gladys Viola Volkert Pye, 81, of Lexington, passed away     
January 22, 2022.  Gladys and her husband Everett ñEdò  were former FLC members, and friends of Tom and      
Lorraine Carlson; they were also next-door neighbors to Melanie Bumgardner.  Gladys had suffered a stroke on   
January 15 and was hospitalized at Wake Forest Baptist Medical Center in Winston-Salem for several days before 
being transferred to Lexington Health Care.  She was recovering well before she passed unexpectedly.                      
A celebration of life service was held at St. Lukeôs Lutheran Church on January 28.  Gladys was very involved 
with activities at St. Lukeôs Lutheran Church and sang in the choir, was also a member of the Rainbow Girls and         
Lexington Chapter 98 Order of the Eastern Star. Her passion was her faith, church and family. Gladys was a    
loving wife, who will be missed by all.  She was a homemaker who loved to bake and share her sweets with others.  
Gladys was a woman of few words to say the least.   
 
Family and friends upon the passing of Nancy Wilkinson.  Nancy Thomason Wilkinson, 89, died January 26 at   
Piedmont Crossing from dementia.  A memorial service will be held at First United Methodist Church at a later 
date. Nancy and her husband Byron had provided special music several times at First Lutheran in the past, and 
were known throughout the community for their beautiful voices.  Nancy retired after more than thirty happy 
years working as a teaching assistant in both Cecil and South Lexington Elementary Schools.  Nancy was a       
lifelong member of First United Methodist Church where she was honored for having served as a soprano in the 
Chancel Choir for 56 years.  Nancy, a prize-winning soprano, was known throughout the area for her beautiful 
voice. She met her husband, Byron Webb Wilkinson, Jr of Maiden, NC, in the church choir.  The couple, who      
married in 1955, performed together and separately for innumerable events and worship services throughout the 
area.  Known for her happy, dynamic, and unflappable spirit, while raising her two daughters, Nancy learned to 
swim as well as play   tennis. The latter became a passion, and one could often find her on the tennis courts.  
 

OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS:  
On January 5, Frank Mills experienced another broken disc in his back and continues to deal with pain issues; 
more appointments are forthcoming and the family is hopeful for something that will bring him comfort. 
 
Patrick Harris, friend of the Miller family and the congregation (Patrick was commissioned to create our beautiful 
stations of the cross in the columbarium), is again experiencing health issues and has been hospitalized for quite 
some time. 
 
On January 18, Steve Ketner fell on ice and suffered a broken wrist; at this point he will not have surgery and is    
being treated with a cast.  Steve also has other health issues related to his esophagus. 
 
We rejoice in good news again for Ronnie Moretz; he had a clear scan on January 12, and does not return for     
another six months!  Ronnie had had brain cancer in the past, but continues to have clear scans!  Praise the Lord! 
 
Don Kelly, former parishioner and friend of Pastor Matt, is doing better; his treatments for cancer seem to be   
working well.   
 
Peter Schmitt, father of Jeff Schmitt, fell in the snow on January 15 and broke ten ribs; one rib punctured his lung 
and one punctured his kidney.  He has been in intensive care in Erie, Pennsylvania (his home is near Buffalo, New 
York) and was on dialysis (for kidney failure) and a ventilator (for pneumonia).  We are pleased to report that he 
is now off the ventilator, his fever has broken and he has been off dialysis after his kidneys started functioning 
again.  He is now doing much better than expected.   
 




